Dear Wolfensberger Family Association members,

In this issue of The Wolfensberger, you’ll read that our WFA board members have elected a new slate of officers for 2004 from among their membership. As outgoing president, I’d like to wish Myrna Liddell and her team of officers my very best wishes for a successful year.  They will build on the foundations laid by Larry Jones, our initial president, and those who served with him and with me.

During my term as President, your board initiated a number of activities which go well beyond the kinds of efforts I once believed possible when this Association was first formed in the mid-1990s. We made this newsletter into an ongoing medium of communications within the family and we launched a new website to extend our reach. We became an international organization, with Swiss members like Heini Wolfensberger of Bauma, Dr. Rudi Wolfensberger of Solothurn, Max Wolfensberger of Stafa,  Peter Wolfensberger of Zumikon, and others.

During these early years, we learned a great deal about our family’s origins in Europe. Our roots, we learned, are in the rolling hills of northeastern Switzerland. Our original family members built a timbered castle on the Wolfensberg, a fertile green mountain east of Zurich in Zurich Canton. In September 2001 we dedicated a memorial, which is pictured elsewhere in this newsletter, to the family which dates back to the 14th Century,  The memorial is a companion to another site in Schaefferstown, Pennsylvania, heralding  the immigrant family that came to America in 1730.

The Wolfensbergers are a family in which we can all take pride. We helped build modern Switzerland from the family seat in Bauma. And we moved west with the American frontier, fighting in America’s wars since the American Revolution.  We’ll try to tell you more about your history as the years pass. But we need your active membership to help maintain an active, committed family organization.

Sincerely  yours,

Bob Wolfenbarger

